
February 10, 1982 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Wednesday, February 10, 1982 at 7:00 p.m. at the township municipal building on 

Hoffman Home Road.  All members were present.  

 The minutes were approved as presented by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Harry 

Hilbert, carried.   

 The treasurer’s report and bills to be paid were approved by motion of Jim Neth, 2
nd

 

by Snyder, carried.   

 The Burns plans were approved by motion of Neth, 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.   

 Deputy Constable Dave Kemper made an appeal to supervisors that he would 

donate his use as constable.  He also made an appeal to supervisors that he would donate 

his time and serve as police officer of Mt. Joy Township, motion to table this matter was 

made by Snyder, 2
nd

 by Hilbert, carried.   

 Road takeover - Charlie Scott to come over next month to discuss this again.   

 Florence Helman - heard nothing about this situation.   

 Calvin Keefer - send certified letter to those people pertaining to a trailer they 

moved in without permits.   

 Letter was read from Cecelia Dunchak of the Alloways Creek 4-H Club - They 

would like to hold their monthly meetings in township building meeting room.  

Supervisors discussed this and decided that if they permit one organization to hold 

meetings in the building it could lead to problems as everyone else in the township might 

want to hold their meetings in this building.  Supervisors felt at this time it would be best 

to deny the request.  A motion was made to deny this request by Neth, 2
nd

 by Hilbert, 

carried.  Secretary to write  letter to Mrs. Dunchak explaining the decision.   

 Letter read from Schucharts about charges.  Snyder went to see them about 

township getting charged for late payment.  Schuchart understands that township can not 

possibly pay before their due date so they will waive finance charge.   

 Letter read from Littlestown Rec Board stating that they will again be offering 

recreation for residents of Littlestown and surrounding townships this summer.   

 Revenue Sharing cutting costs and will not be sending quarterly letters.   

 Glenn Snyder is to call Joyce of Miller Industries to see about acquiring a pull-type 

traction-driven sweeper.   

 Planning Commission had two (2) vacancies to be filled.  One has been filled by 

Robert Miller.  This being the remaining term of Glenn Black.  Motion  made by Snyder to 

appoint Mr. Miller to this remaining term, 2
nd

 by Neth, carried.  Jim Reaver wishes not to 

be re-appointed and his term should begin immediately.  No volunteers and no apparent 

candidates at this time.  Supervisors to think about who to ask to fill this vacancy.   

 Motion made to adjourn meeting at 8:30 p.m. by Neth, 2
nd

 by Hilbert, carried.   

 Next meeting March 10, 1982 at 7:00 p.m.  

Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   

  


